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Summer session in which I was privileged to participate appeared to be very  inspiring for me in many ways, however not always it lived up my expectations. As to the inspiration, as a PhD in sociology in spe with Persian studies background I  discovered anthropology and hope to introduce some methodological aspects of it during my classes, which are apparently not connected with the anthropology itself.

 But now I am of the opinion that every science should turn to anthropology somewhere to catch all the shadows of humanity.

Besides, what I really appreciated was the presence and workshops carried out by Michael Steward who, through the way he works with students, showed the methods of provoking people to ask questions and raise even controversial topics – I felt free to ask, whereas normally, in Polish university you are not encouraged to ask so called “naïve questions” as you should always appear perfect. I think that a scholar must ask all the time and his ears must be tuned to others, otherwise he will never be a good scholar.

What was missing – too few meetings really devoted to teaching methodology. I learned how to make a fieldwork, but I presume that it is a very obvious thing for the professionals present there and thus I wonder why these evident things were on, whereas hardly anybody got into the teaching topic. As inexperienced teacher I had expected to solve some practical problems, which remained unsolved. Moreover, I did not get practical tips as to how to make students motivated to study social sciences. I guess there are some psychological tools to do it and in the world of consumerism we need to resort to them if we want to wake in young people a need to explore the reality, not to consume its fruits only. These may sometimes be a nonverbal messages which we should learn to pass on, i.e. perhaps by creating the atmosphere conducive to discover in people their internal need to investigate the world. A charismatic teacher is not enough, as we may never become charismatic, however we are already teachers.

The intellectual atmosphere was great and very inspiring, so was the willingness of the organizers to provide the participants with all possible help and assistance. Also, the Romanian team of young scholars made a huge impression on me with their scholar discipline and devotion to work. 

That is a pity that we all gathered rather in our national teams, I wonder how it could be possible to mix us all so that we could take more advantage of our differences in approach and cultural differentiation.

To sum up, I would like to emphasize that I feel satisfied with the general frame of the summer session and have been benefiting form it, but at the same time I hope that next year meetings will be more practical and oriented to solve practical problems of both scholars and teachers.

With respect,

Aleksandra Łojek

Kraków, 20th October 2004.

